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School Mission Statement: 
“To give our students the opportunity to learn, promote academic and social skills, and to provide support to become responsible and productive citizens.” 

School Learner Outcomes (SLOs): 

A - Academic Achievers    T - Technology Literate Team Builders    E - Empathetic Citizens     S - Socially Reponsible Citizens  
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Dear Parents/Guardians, 

We hope all of you had a wonderful Thanksgiving break and had the opportunity to spend it with family 
and friends.  Fellowship and food go hand in hand during this special holiday. 

On November 24, 2021, a resolution was introduced by GEB Board Member Maria Gutierrez to require 
GDOE schools to resume 5-day attendance for face-to-face classes.  With that said, we would like to  
welcome all our face-to-face model of learning students back to 5 days in person learning instruction that 
was effective last Monday, November 29, 2021.   

We would also like to announce again that Astumbo Elementary School will be going through its first Self 
Study Visit by Western Association of Schools and Colleges (WASC) in Spring 2022.  The accreditation 
process will validate and certify that our school continues to be an honorable institution of learning and to 
improve our school programs and operations to support student learning.  Please let us know if you would 
like to be part of the accreditation focus groups.  Please call the school at 671-635-4363 and speak to Mrs. 
Fontbuena.   

We would also like to remind you that Astumbo Elementary School continues to implement safety  
protocols, procedures and guidelines to keep our students, faculty, and staff safe and prevent the spread of 
the COVID-19 virus.  We continue this by wearing our facemasks that cover our nose and mouth, washing 
our hands frequently, watching our distance, sanitizing our hands, to include frequent cleaning and  
disinfecting of highly touched surfaces and contact tracing and temperature checks.   

To close, as we hear the Christmas songs on the radio and see the many twinkling Christmas lights up in 
houses and all around.  Indeed, it is a sign that the holiday season is upon us.  It is a time for giving,  
sharing, joy and reflection.  Remember always to count your blessings and be thankful for everything you 
have.  Encourage your children to learn to reflect and be thankful for the blessings they have received and 
continue to receive. 

With that said, we would also like to reflect on the partnerships thus far that we have been able to  
develop between students, parents, PTO, faculty, staff and community partners that we feel are powerful 
ones that lead to success.  Thank you once again, parents!  We appreciate your support in all we do to 
 provide your child with academic excellence.  On behalf of the Faculty and Staff of Astumbo Elementary      
     School, we would like to wish you Happy Holidays and may you have a Happy and Safe New Year!   

 

 



We are committed to the continuity of learning for our students therefore protecting the health and safety of our  
students and families, and employees is a priority. With that said, we need to make necessary adjustments on 

 how we will educate our students and the need to follow certain health and safety guidelines.   

Student Arrival 

School Gates open at 7:15am for students.  Students are not 
allowed on campus before 7:15am. All students are required to 
wear a face mask/covering upon entry into the school campus.  
Temperature checks upon arrival and adherence of physical  
distancing will take place on campus. We would like to inform our 
parents/guardians that Astumbo Elementary is enforcing a 
“DROP and GO” morning Drop Off procedure. Please drop your 
child/children at the drop off (Car Riders) area located in front of 
the main office. Once your child/children have passed the  
temperature check and health screening, a staff member will 
inform you that you may leave.   

Office Hours/Meetings/ 
Request for School Documents 

Main Office Hours will be from 8:30am to 2:00pm. Only two (2) 
visitors are allowed in the main office lobby.  Please ring the  
doorbell for assistance.  All visitor(s) or Parent/Guardian meetings 
will be by appointment only to address any concerns or to request 
for school  documents/withdrawals/registration or unless arranged 
by the school administrator or office staff.  

Visitors 

Please be aware that as per GDOE policy, all visitors are  
required to sign in at the main office.  Please note that “Any person 
found on school campus without permission from the principal shall 
be guilty of a misdemeanor”.  Government Code of Guam, Section 
11503.  This is to ensure protection and safety of our faculty/staff and 
students on campus.   
 

Visitors will be entertained from 8:30am to 2:00pm. Visitors will not 
be entertained during student arrivals and dismissals to avoid  
congestion.  All visitors will adhere to the following guidelines:   

 All Visitors will be required to wear a face mask/  
covering upon entry into the school campus.  

 All visitors are required to check into the main gate with 
the Gate keeper. 

 Gate keeper will conduct the COVID -19 Symptom 
Screening and a required temperature check before 
proceeding into the school campus.  Furthermore, no 
entry will be granted if temperature is 100 degrees 
Fahrenheit or above, in accordance with DPHSS  
guidelines.   

Once on campus, all visitor(s) will adhere to the maximum  
capacity of each area and CDC physical/social distance  
guidelines of 6 feet apart. Also, follow the markings placed on the 
floorings.   

SAFETY FIRST 

Front and Back Gate Walkers 

Front and back gate opens at 7:15am and closes at 
8:15am. Student(s) are to wait at the front/back walker 
gate until a staff opens the gate.  Student(s) are to adhere 
to 6 feet social/physical distancing by the walkers gates. 
Floor markings of 6 feet distancing requirement will need 
to be followed.  Students are to wear a mask covering 
once they enter the school campus.  They will also go 
through temperature check and health screening.   
 

Dismissal 

Please take note that dismissal is at 2:43pm, once all the 
buses leave the campus, to minimize the exposure on 
campus, parents will not be allowed to enter the campus 
to pick up their children.  We ask that you wait by the front/
back gate as your child is escorted to the designated gate.  
Please keep the 6ft physical distancing and to wear your 
masks.   On rainy days, please be prepared to bring an 
umbrella or raincoat when you pick up your child/children.  
There may be a delay in releasing your children as we 
wait for the rain to subside.   

 

For walkers and student pick-up, both the main  
walker’s entrance gate and the main gate will close at 
2:00pm, and will re-open at 2:43pm.  
 
For the safety of everyone, your continued support 
and cooperation in adhering with the drop-off and 
dismissal procedures is greatly appreciated. We also 
ask for your patience, as we think of the safety of 
everyone.    



SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

   1  2 3 4 

5 6 7 8  
   HOLIDAY 
   No Classes 

9 10  
       Parent          
    Accreditation  
     Survey DUE! 

11 

12 13  
  Picture Day 
   HS, Pre-K GATE,  
  Kinder—2nd Grade 

14 
 Picture Day  
 3rd—5th Grade 

15 
 Picture Day  
 Online Students  

16  17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30 31 Jan. 1 

Jan. 2 Jan. 3 
    Classes  
    Resume  

     

Checklist Before Heading to School for 
Face to Face Learning 

 1. Temperature Check:  
Do a temperature check and visual  
symptoms screening. 

 2. Face Mask: Please ensure your child 
has a face mask before leaving the house.  

 3. Hand Sanitizer: Please label and 
have your child carry their personal hand 
sanitizer for their use only.  

 Temperature of 100.4 or higher 

 Cough 

 Vomiting / Diarrhea 

 New rash 

 Identified by Department of Public Health &  
       Social Services (DPHSS) contact tracing 

 Off-island travel within the last 14 days 

  

Exclusion Criteria  

 Please communicate with your child’s teachers  
regularly. 

 Please inform your child's teacher if any personal 
info has changed (telephone number, home address, 
etc.) 

 If your child’s mode of 
transportation changes  
temporarily or  
permanently, please  
provide a note to your 
child’s teacher.  Phone 
calls will not be granted.  

IMPORTANT  

<—————CHRISTMAS BREAK ————–—> 

<—————CHRISTMAS BREAK ————–—> 



HEAD START  

KINDERGARTEN 

Dear Parents,  
  
We just started introducing “BUILDINGs” study. But why investigates Buildings? Young children are very curious 
about buildings. They want to know how they are constructed and what people do inside them. Buildings are  
everywhere in our community. They vary in size, color, construction, material, function and location. Children enter 
and exit buildings every day as they leave and return home, go to school and visit businesses. Sometimes children 
 see buildings being constructed, repaired or torn down. 
  
This study offers many opportunities to explore buildings firsthand. Children will expand their knowledge and  
understanding of building materials and physical forces. They will also explore concepts in social studies related to 
shelter, jobs, and the purposes of different structures. 
  
                             Here’s the questions that we are going to investigate as we exploring building study.  

         What do the buildings in our neighborhood and in other places looks like. 
         Who builds buildings? 

         What tools do they use 

         What are buildings made of? 

         What makes them strong? 

         What special about our building? 

         What happens inside buildings? 
  

               -Ms. Q & Ms. Ashley 

KINDERGARTEN REMINDERS: 

‣Practice daily skills        ‣Complete weekly assignments     ‣Provide daily snack and water bottle 
KINDERGARTEN SKILLS:  

ELA 
Letter recognition and sound 
Writing uppercase and lower case letters 
Beginning, middle and ending sounds  
Rhyming words 
Reading Shared Stories 

1ST GRADE 

MATH 

Oral counting by 1’s to 100 
Oral counting by 5’s to 100 
Oral counting by 10’s to 100 
Number recognition and shows quantity 0-10 
Writing numbers 0-50 
2-D and 3-D shapes  

FIRST GRADE SKILLS:  
Reading 
    •Short vowel sounds (a, e, i, o, u) 
    •Short Story with comprehension (Shared Story) 
Language 
    •Nouns 
    •Singular and plural nouns  
    •Common and proper nouns  
Math 
    •Counting, writing and identifying numbers 0-75.  
    •Adding and subtracting within 20 with no regrouping  
Science  
      •Growth and change  
Social Studies  
      • Identify and discuss various Government Officials  

Thank you to all First Grade Families  
for the beautiful Family Turkey Projects!  
We are looking forward to our December 

Christmas Tree Family Project! 
Merry Christmas to all ! 

 
From the First Grade Team 

 



2ND GRADE  

3RD GRADE  

 

SKILLS FOR THIS QUARTER:  

Math-  Addition and Subtraction with no 

 regrouping 

Language- Nouns (singular, plural, collective noun) 

Reading– Key details in a text or story, long vowels, 

dipthongs and digraphs 

Science– How people grow and change 

Social Studies– Geography 

 

3rd Grade December Newsletter Info: 
*** First Semester assessments are scheduled for the week of December 13 – 17.*** 

Please ensure that your child comes to school prepared and on time. 
Make sure they get a good night’s rest and eat a healthy breakfast. 

3rd Grade students are currently working 
 on the following skills. 

Reading: 
RL.3.1 I can ask and answer questions to show that I 
understand the stories that I am reading.  
RI.3.8 I can describe how the sentences and  
paragraphs in informational text are connected and follow 
a logical order.  
Language Arts: 
L.3.1.A I can explain how nouns,  pronouns,  verbs,  
adjectives and adverbs work in different sentences.  
L.3.1.B I can correctly say,  write and use all kinds of 
plural nouns.  
L.3.1.C I can use abstract nouns (e. g. ,  childhood,  
honesty, courage, faith).  
L.3.1.D I can correctly say,  write and use regular and 
irregular verbs (action words).  
Writing: 
W.3.5 I can plan,  revise and edit my writing with the 
help of peers and adults.  
Math: 
3.NBT.A.2 I can quickly and easily add and subtract 
numbers within 1000.  
3.OA.C.7 I can multiply and divide within 1 00 easily 
and quickly because I know how multiplication and division 
are related.  
Science: 
4-LS-4-4 I can construct an argument that plants 
and animals have internal and external structures that 
function to support survival, growth, behavior and  
reproduction. 
Social Studies: 
3.3.1 I can read and construct maps, tables, graphs, and 
charts. 
 

ANNOUNCEMENTS:  

 Parents, please read with your child at least 5 

minutes everyday to help them with fluency.  

 Kindly return laptops at the office. Please DO 

NOT send the laptops to school with your  

child(ren).  

Daily Reminders: 
 Wear your mask properly, practice social dis-

tancing (6 feet) and wash your hands often. 
 Make reading a part of your daily routine. 
 Practice your math facts daily. 
 If your child is absent, please make sure he/

she brings in their excuse note when they  
return to school. (*Note: Three or more  
consecutive absences will require a doctor’s 
excuse note.) 

 Provide current/updated contact numbers. 
 If you have any questions or concerns, please 

call or email your child’s teacher: 
 C102: Ms. Flores, miflores@gdoe.net 
 C103: Mrs. Lumanog-Ricalde,  

            nglumanog@gdoe.net 
 C104: Ms. Villanueva,  

             prvillanueva@gdoe.net  

mailto:miflores@gdoe.net
mailto:nglumanog@gdoe.net
mailto:prvillanueva@gdoe.net


5TH GRADE 

4TH GRADE 

Welcome back to all 5th grade parents & students  
returning to100% face to face instruction. 

 
Please continue to self screen at home before heading to 
school, and comply with COVID19 Pandemic Protocol:  

 Wear a mask. 
 Wash your hands. 
 Watch your distance.  (6ft is best) 

 
This months priority skills and standards: 

 
SCENCE:  
     Earths planetary systems & Earths atmosphere 
MATH: 
      5.NBT.6  Division of 4 digit dividends by 2 digit divisors 
      5.OA.2 Order of operations & Algebraic Thinking 
ELA-  
     5.L.1 C-E Verb Shifts, Perfect Verb Tenses Past, Present,  
                      Future & Correlative Conjunctions 
READING-  
     5.RI.2 Main Idea & Supporting details/Summarizing Text 
 
WRITING-  
     W.5.1 Opinion/Argumentative Essay Writing 

REQUEST FOR LEARNER SUPPORT 
AT HOME: 

 
READING: 

Continue to read daily for 15 to 30 minutes. 
Ask your child questions and encourage 
them to seek text evidence that supports their 
 answers. 

MATH: 
Continue to practice prerequisite skills for  
5th grade Math skills, such as adding with 
regrouping, repeated addition, multiplication 
quick facts, subtraction with regrouping. 
 
TREE DECORATING COMPETITION: 
Our 5th grade classes are in need of dona-
tions of old clothes, ribbon and ornament 
wire. These will be used to decorate a tree 
for our 5th grade tree entry.   
 

Please remember to return all  
computers and electronic devices/

accessories to your homeroom 
teachers.  

Hafa Adai Parent(s)/Guardian(s) and Students, 

 

Please continue to work with your child with the skills we are 

targeting this quarter. The skills are listed below: 

Math: 

4.NBT.4 I can fluently add and subtract multi -digit 
whole numbers using the standard algorithm.  

Reading: 
4.RL.3 I can describe in depth a character, setting, or 

event in a story or drama, drawing on specific details 

in the text.  
ELA: 

4.L.1A I can use relative pronouns and relative adverbs 

Science: 

NGSS: I can make observations and/or  

measurements to provide evidence of the effects of 
weathering or the rate of erosion by water, ice, wind, 

or vegetation.  

ANNOUNCEMENTS:  
  S TAY  CO NNECTED  AND J O I N US  

O N CLAS S DO J O !  
  CO NTACT Y O UR R ES P ECTI VE 

F AB 4 TH  TEACH ER I F  Y O U H AVE 
ANY  Q UES TI O NS  AND/ O R  
CO NCERNS .  
 

 C 1 0 1  M S .  C Y R I L L E  T A N D O C  ( F 2 F )  
P H O N E :  6 3 5 - 4 3 6 3  E X T .  6 9 3 9  

     E M A I L :  C M T A N D O C @ G D O E . N E T  

  D 1 0 1  M R S .  L E E  A N N E  P A D I L L A  ( F 2 F )  
P H O N E :  6 3 5 - 4 3 6 3  E X T .  6 9 4 5  

     E M A I L :  L G P A D I L L A @ G D O E . N E T  

  D 1 0 3  M R .  S H E R W I N  P A E T  ( F 2 F )  
P H O N E :  6 3 5 - 4 3 6 3  E X T .  6 9 4 7  
E M A I L :  S D P A E T @ G D O E . N E T  

  D 1 0 4  M R S .  M A R I B E T H  C O N N E R  
( O N L I N E )  P H O N E :  6 3 5 - 4 3 6 3  E X T .  6 9 4 8   

     E M A I L :  M M C O N N E R @ G D O E . N E T  

  E 1 0 4  M R .  M A R K A R L O U  V I L L O N E S  
( F 2 F )  P H O N E :  6 3 5 - 4 3 6 3  E X T .  6 9 5 2   

     E M A I L :  M G V I L L O N E S @ G D O E . N E T  



GATE 

The Visual & Performing Arts Program with Mrs. Guile concluded the afterschool Art Program with a 

special art show. Our school and families were treated to a gallery walk from November 8 to Novem-

ber 12.  Our very own artists are from 3rd, 4th, and 5th grade. The school art show showcased many  

artworks such as Magical Creations with Elmer’s glue,  Monochromatic Impressions, Colored Pencil 

drawings, Self-Portraits using charcoal, and many others! To view our Virtual Art Show online, please 





ESL PROGRAM 
The team is also focusing on LAS Links placement tests for new enrollees, and updating LAS Links tests for 
other ESL students. Parents, please turn in a signed Notice of Eligibility (NOE) for your child/ren if you were 
asked to complete one.  This will enable us to service your child/ren if they are eligible for the ESL Program. 
 
For questions and other inquiries regarding the ESL Program, do not hesitate to contact the school at   
671-635-4363 and ask for any of the members of the ESL Team - Mrs. Felipe, Mrs. Burk or Ms. Senence. 



SCHOOL NURSE 



SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

 Nov. 29 
    ASPIRE  
   COHORT A 

Nov. 30 
  ASPIRE 
  COHORT B 

1  
    ASPIRE  
   COHORT A 

2  
     ASPIRE       
   COHORT B 

3  
   NO ASPIRE  

4 

5 6  
    ASPIRE 
   COHORT B 

7  
    ASPIRE 
   COHORT A 

8  
HOLIDAY 

9  
     ASPIRE  
    COHORT B 

10 
   NO ASPIRE  

11 

12 13  
    COHORT B 

14 
   ASPIRE  
   COHORT A 

15  
    COHORT B 

16 
    ASPIRE  
   COHORT A 

17 
   NO ASPIRE  

18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30 31 Jan. 1 

Jan. 2 Jan. 3 
   ASPIRE  
   COHORT A 

Jan.4 
   ASPIRE 
   COHORT B 

Jan 5. 
    ASPIRE  
   COHORT A 

Jan 6.  
    ASPIRE 
  COHORT B 

Jan. 7 Jan. 8 

ASPIRE CALENDAR 

<—————CHRISTMAS BREAK ————–—> 

<—————CHRISTMAS BREAK ————–—> 

REMINDERS:  
 The ASPIRE Program will operate from 3:00 am to 5:00 pm each day, Monday through Thursday, except on  

holidays. Your child will attend ASPIRE only on their cohort days indicated above.  

  If your child/ren obtains three (3) unexcused absences, your child may be dismissed from the ASPIRE  

Program. 

 If your child/ren is referred to the office for unacceptable behavior for a total number of three (3) times, your 

child can be dismissed from the ASPIRE Program.   

 If your child/ren is referred to the office for unacceptable behavior resulting in physical injury to him/herself or 

others one time your child  will be dismissed from the ASPIRE Program.   

 Your child/ren must be picked up each day by a person designated as indicated on the Registration form.   

 Your child/ren WILL NOT be released to any person who are not in the authorized/designated person/s list.  
 If you would like to add authorized and designated person(s) to your list, please provide a letter to your child’s 

teacher. Phone call authorizations will be entertained.  

 If your child/ren are picked up late a total of three (3) times, he/she may be withdrawn from the ASPIRE  

Program.  








